BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Tuesday 1 May 2007 at 7.15 p.m. in the Meetings Room, Bradway Scout Hall.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stephen George (Secretary), John Child, Ruth Darrall, John Kirkman, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely.

1. Notice of Other Business

One item was added to the agenda.

2. Apologies

Dorothy Astle, John Pritchett, Rachel Wilson, Steve Westnedge.

3. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

4. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere

Item 4 re Item 6b (Sheffield in Bloom). John Kirkman reported that the Castle Inn had placed some planters outside the pub. The Old Mother Redcap had just reopened following refurbishment, and he would be talking to the landlord soon.

Item 4 re Item 8d (Litter Pick). Six adults and four children had taken part in the litter pick on 31 March. Seven black sacks of litter were collected from the Old School Field, and from in front of the Dore and Totley Golf Club and the area behind the shops on Bradway Road.

Item 6 b(i) (Signs for Playground). Peter Stubbs reported that he had fitted the Veolia sign to the fence of the playground, but had not made progress on the sign acknowledging other contributors. Stephen George showed two “No Dogs” signs that had been received from Environmental Services. Unfortunately these were not quite what was required because they were “No Dog Fouling” signs. It was agreed that these could be used elsewhere, and a “No Dogs” sign would be purchased for the gate of the playground. Action: Peter Stubbs to obtain acknowledgement sign. Stephen George to obtain “No Dogs” sign.

Item 7 (Old School Field). Ruth Darrall reported that the additional equipment had been ordered. Peter Stubbs reported that a resident had asked whether it could be placed elsewhere on the Field than next to the log run, and indeed whether the log run could be moved. Action: Peter Stubbs to speak to the resident prior to erection of new equipment.

Item 9 (Other Business - Litter at Moor View Golf Centre). Stephen George had spoken to Rob Knox, the owner of the Golf Centre, who had been very receptive to the idea of working with local groups and had agreed to tidy up the litter, although it would take a little time to clear it all. A start had been made on the job.

5. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report. 

(i) A letter had been sent to six other local voluntary groups. Four had replied agreeing to meet to discuss collaboration. In addition, letters had been sent to the local churches and Sir Harold Jackson School. Greenhill Methodist Church and the head teacher of the school had replied, both positively. Action: Peter Stubbs to arrange meeting.

(ii) Although Council workmen had been seen to remove the gate to the playground, presumably because they were unable to re-fix it to the broken gatepost, communication with the Council had revealed that nobody knew where it now was. The search would continue. Other members of the committee suggested that the main gate into the field was a bigger problem because it had slipped on its hinges again, and was now very difficult to open, especially for children. It was agreed to investigate again the possibility of having a separate pedestrian gate into the field. Action: Peter Stubbs to talk to the Council about gates.

(iii) Parking Notices. The campaign of placing notices on vehicles that were blocking the footpath had begun, with some positive results, although a few motorists persistently ignored the requests.

(iv) Planning. A planning application for flats at the bottom of Twentywell Lane had not been opposed by BAG. It was agreed to place information about potentially controversial planning applications within Bradway in the notice board so that residents could decide for themselves whether to object, although BAG would still intervene against obviously unwelcome developments. In this context it was noted that the adoption of a design statement (The Future of Bradway) would provide clearer criteria for BAG interventions.

(v) Meeting with Rebecca Maddox. As agreed at the previous meeting, Rebecca Maddox, the South-West Area Panel Co-ordinator, was invited to the Open Meeting, but she had been unable to attend. Instead Peter Stubbs and Stephen George had met with her on 20 April to brief her on the position regarding community buildings in Bradway. The meeting had been very productive, and had covered other issues of interest and relevance.

(vi) Sheffield Council had sent additional material concerning the Sheffield Development Framework. Because Sheffield had now been required by the Government to build more housing units than originally, it might not be possible to protect the Green Belt completely, although it was still hoped that the targets could be met through building on brownfield sites. Peter had written supporting the aspiration not to build on Green Belt land. 

(b) Treasurer’s Report. The Old School Field account remained at £3,153.89, while the General account had increased slightly because of additional membership fees and donations to £1,215.08.

(c) Membership Secretary’s Report. 84 households and 26 individuals had renewed or taken out new memberships, but the Group now has only one corporate member. 

6. The Future of Bradway

A draft document entitled The Future of Bradway had been circulated to the members of the committee. This was accepted, and it was agreed to make a financial contribution to Village Publications to allow it to be published in full in the next edition of the Bradway Bugle. The draft would then be discussed at the next Open Meeting on 10 July.

7. Fun Day

It was agreed that a Fun Day should be held, even if it was a slightly smaller event than in previous years. Stephen George reported that he had booked the Sports Van for 29 August. A small sub-committee was set up, consisting of Peter Stubbs, Ruth Darrall, Stephen George, and Fiona Vallely. Action: Sub-committee to investigate permission to use Old School Field, insurance, booking of other play attractions, booking of Annexe, and to report to next committee meeting.

8. Community Buildings

a) At the Open Meeting on 20 March, Alan Disberry (SCC Community Buildings Unit) had said that he hoped to see a local management committee set up for the Annexe. Although the Committee supported this proposal in principle, and was prepared to consider being represented on such a group, it noted some problems with the idea. A water-tight and legally-binding contract with the Council would be needed to protect the members of any such committee from the sorts of problems that led the Bradway Neighbourhood Association to disband. On the other hand, if usage of the Annexe did not increase, then its future as a community building might be at risk. At the moment no new bookings were being sought, and rental charges had been set at a level that threatened to drive out existing users.  

Action: Peter Stubbs to approach Alan Disberry to find out exactly what the responsibilities of a management group would be.

b) Following an invitation from the Friends of Bradway Community Hall, it was agreed that Peter Stubbs would represent BAG on their Management Committee.

9. Other Business

The attention of the Committee had been drawn to the felling of trees in the wood behind the Castle Inn. John Kirkman had taken this up with the Council. It appeared that the land was privately owned, and the owner claimed to be felling and lopping trees because he was concerned about possible compensation claims should users of the public footpath be injured by overhanging or falling branches. The Council had inspected the site and would investigate whether permissible limits of felling had been breached. They were also trying to establish where private ownership ended and Council ownership began. 

10. Date of next Meeting

Committee Meeting: 12 June  at 7.15 p.m.

Open Meeting: 10 July at 7.30 p.m. (venue to be announced).

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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